STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS
BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES
 
DATE:            July 28, 2020
TIME:            10:01 a.m.
PLACE:         Via Teleconference
Call: 1-321-465-5183

                        Code: 457 489 090#

MEMBERS
PRESENT:   
                        Jack Wilson, Chairman
                        Chet Brown, Industry Member
                        Paul Donoghue, Industry Member
                        Jose Anderson, Consumer Member 
          
STAFF
PRESENT:   
                        Robin Bailey, Executive Director
                        Tracy Baylor-Wilson, Administrative Specialist III
                        Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
STAFF 

ABSENT:

                        Francis Harrison, Consumer Member
         
CALL TO ORDER:
 
Chairman, Jack Wilson, called the Teleconference Business Meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to Order at 10:01 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members reviewed the minutes of the Teleconference Business Meeting held on June 23, 2020. Motion was made by Mr. Brown, seconded by Mr. Donaghue, and the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written.

APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE REPORT
Chairman Wilson reported that there were a total of (2) two applications reviewed with both being approved.
Upon Mr. Brown’s motion and Mr. Anderson’s second the Board unanimously voted to approve the Application Review Committee Report.
EXAM CHALLENGE REVIEW REPORT
None to report.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
None to report.
CONTINUING EDUCATION PROVIDER REPORT
Chairman Wilson reported that there were (2) two continuing education packets reviewed and recommended approval of both.
Upon Mr. Brown’s motion and Mr. Donaghue’s second the Board unanimously voted to approve the Continuing Education Provider Report.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Director Bailey began by thanking Mr. Brett Warner for his many years of service for the State Board of Master Electricians. Director Bailey added that Mr. Warner was instrumental in his service on the Board’s Continuing Education Committee reviewing training curricula and making recommendations to the Board regarding approval of the training and training providers. Director Bailey informed Chairman Wilson that he should consider which member he would appoint to be on the Continuing Education Committee moving forward. Director Bailey welcomed new Board member Gregg Kaderabek who had been appointed to the Board was unable to attend this meeting. Director Bailey informed the Board that she has about 26 to 27 individuals interested in participating in the Statewide Electrician Licensing Workgroup. She stated that she hopes to have the details finalized by the end of the month. Director Bailey also added that there was no new information regarding reopening of the building or any kind of time frame as to when the State or of the Occupational and Professional Licensing Division will be able to return to the office. 
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
 
PSI exams submitted the following statistical summaries for the month of June 2020:
 
Electricians                                 Candidates            Passed             Failed                   Pass %
                                                          Tested
	Master Electricians
	18
	        6
	     12
	33%


 
OLD BUSINESS
Director Bailey asked Chairman Wilson if he would like to invite members to volunteer to serve on the Board’s Complaint Committee at this time or if he preferred interested members to email Ms. Bailey and the Board could revisit the matter at next month’s meeting. Chairman Wilson stated that, presently, he is willing to continue serving on the Continuing Education Committee and to review continuing education packets and provider applications until such time as the Board can resume in-person meetings. 
Mr. Donaghue asked how the Board would move forward with filling the Board’s Vice Chair position. The Board agreed to defer this conversation until the new member is able to be present at the next Board meeting. Counsel stated reminded the Board that without a Vice Chair, if there is a meeting that the Chairman is unable to attend, then there will have to be someone selected to preside over the meeting. Chairman Wilson asked if a quorum is established by the number of members serving on the Board or the number of members allowed to be on the Board because his understanding was that it was based on the number of members allowed on the Board so, if one or more members was not present the Board would not be able to establish a quorum anyway. Counsel explained that a quorum is established by “majority of the authorized member of the State Board,” by which a majority of the members of the Board then serving, without regard to vacant seats is a quorum. MD Bus. Occ. & Prof. Code §6-204. 
Chairman Wilson inquired about the status of PSI, Inc. testing and the processing of applications. Director Bailey explained that PSI is now open and administering license examinations, but reiterated that they had been closed from March to the end of May 2020. Staff informed Chairman Wilson that PSI is currrently experiencing a 60-day backlog in sending applications to the Board for review.
NEW BUSINESS
None to report.
CORRESPONDENCE
 
None to report.
CHAIR REPORT
 
None to report.
  
COUNSEL’S REPORT
 
None to report.
ADJOURNMENT
 
Motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Brown, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:15 a.m.
 
___________________________________             ____________________
Jack Wilson, Chairman                                                      Date
 
________        Without Corrections
 
________        With Corrections
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